TOWN OF STRATTON SPECIAL SCHOOL DISTRICT MEETING May 13, 2025

The legal voters of the Stratton School District of Stratton, Vermont met at the Town Office in said town on Tuesday, May 13 at 6:15 P.M. Town Clerk, Kent Young opened the meeting and took the roll. Ten voters were present (six being a majority). The Clerk stated that the Moderator, Boomer Walker, was not able to attend the meeting. He asked for a nomination for a Moderator pro temp and Alyson Peterson nominated Kent Young. Melissa Walker seconded the motion. A voice vote to approve was unanimous and Kent Young was elected Moderator pro temp for this meeting. The Moderator then read the following article:

ARTICLE 1: Shall the voters of the Stratton School District authorize the School Board to withdraw \$238,000.00 from the Reserve Fund to offset the Homestead tax rate. This amount is in addition to the \$50,000.00 that was approved by the School District as Article 9 at the March 4, 2025 Annual School District Meeting.

A motion to approve said Article was made by Allison Young and seconded by Joe Frigo. The Moderator then opened the floor for discussion. With no discussion, the Moderator asked for a voice vote and it was unanimously approved.

ARTICLE 2: To transact any other business that may legally come before this meeting. With no other business, the Moderator asked for a motion to adjourn. Allison Young so moved and Lorraine Weeks Newell seconded, with all in favor the meeting adjourned at 6:18pm.

Minutes by the Town Clerk / Moderator pro temp:	David Kent Young
Approved by the Stratton School Directors:	Allison Young
Melissa Walker	Kellie D'Elia-Laskin
Devon Crowther	Joseph Frigo